Harbor Committee
Bristol Town Hall
May 10, 2018

Committee members present: Robert Ball, Troy Benner, David Caron, Rick Poland, John Stolecki, Jack
Tedrow
Also present: Leon MacCorkle

The meeting was called to order at 6:04pm.
On a motion made by Poland and seconded by Stolecki the minutes from April 26 were approved unanimously.

Proposals for a new float at Hanna Landing were reviewed:

New Harbor Marine Construction. This proposal was based on a 12’ x 20’ float. The actual size of the float
needing to be replaced is 10’ x 30’. Stolecki notified the owner of this but did not hear back before the meeting.
Oceans Edge Marine Construction. This proposal included hauling floats out in the fall and launching floats
the following spring.

Both bids were vague in description of materials used.

Round Pond Marine was contacted for a bid but did not participate.

Benner suggested checking in with J. Poole and A. Cheney for quotes to see if they could offer a better price.

Due to inconclusive bids, timing of the summer season and expectations of landing users, the committee all
agreed to patch the current float and to use it for one more year. Poland thought plywood would work well.

Due to its size, a 10’ x 30’ float is more likely to be damaged when being hauled in and out. Various sized floats
and configurations that would work as the “T” float were discussed. Stolecki made a motion to replace the 10’ x
30" “T” float with a 12’ x 20’. Benner seconded and the motion passed. All other floats leading out to the “T”
are 12’ x 20’

A bill from NHMC for spring float hookup at Hanna Landing was reviewed. The bill was unanimously rejected
on the grounds that NHMC had not been asked to do the job and not all floats were launched. Benner made a
motion to not accept the bill until all floats were launched and the committee will need to repair the “T” float
before it is launched. Caron seconded and the motion passed. It was noted there was a fair amount of damage
done to the grounds of Hanna Landing when the floats were launched.

MacCorkle suggested tying together the building of a new float with launching and hauling the floats for this
fall and next spring. A contract could be drawn up and marine service contractors would be able to bid on it.
Much similar to a snowplow contract.

Stolecki made a motion to bid out for a contract this fall. This would include hauling floats in fall 2018,
building a new 12’ x 20" “T” float, using Styrofoam from old float, disposing of old float and launching floats in
spring 2019. Caron seconded and the motion passed.

New Harbor. Due to the absence of Harbormaster Hope, discussion on New Harbor moorings were tabled
until the next meeting.

Public Comment. Padebco had 2 mooring lines cut and Round Pond marine had several lines cut as well.
Meeting adjourned at 7:49pm. The next meeting will be held May 31 @ 6pm. Agenda items to include:

spacing in New Harbor

Respectfully submitted,
Rachel Bizarro



